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MINUTES


JUNE 6, 2005
 BRISBANE COMMUNITY CENTER/LIBRARY, 250 VISITACION AVENUE, BRISBANE
CLOSED SESSION

At 6:00 p.m., the City Council met in closed session to discuss personnel matters.


A.
Conference with labor negotiator regarding all bargaining units, pursuant to Government Code Section 54947.6
CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Richardson called the meeting to order at 7:32 p.m. 

ROLL CALL

Councilmembers present:
Barnes, Bologoff, MPT Johnson, Panza, and Mayor Richardson

Staff present:
City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault, Deputy Fire Chief Cuicci, Police Chief Hitchcock, City Manager Holstine, Finance Director Schillinger, City Clerk Schroeder, Parks and Recreation Director Skeels, Assistant to the City Manager Smith

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Mayor Richardson proposed moving “Old Business” Item B forward.  CM Panza proposed taking “Old Business” Item B immediately after “Payment Registers.”

CM Barnes made a motion, seconded by MPT Johnson, to adopt the agenda as amended.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

PRESENTATION


A.
Brisbane Dance Workshop

Kayla Montiel, high school student, said she has been taking dance classes and performing with the Brisbane Dance Workshop for the past three years.  On behalf of all Brisbane Dance Workshop students, teachers, and parents, she thanked the City Council for its support and allowing Brisbane Dance Workshop to use City-owned facilities.

Ella Chatfield-Stiehler said she and her sister Mary enjoy Brisbane Dance Workshop, and she thanked the City for providing the facilities.

Aidan Schumann, 764 Humboldt Road, introduced her sister Mara.  She expressed her appreciation to the City for supporting Brisbane Dance Workshop.  She added that she especially likes the different types of dance classes and freedom of choice.

Mara Schumann said she loves to dance, and she thanked the City for supporting Brisbane Dance Workshop.

Ms. Montiel thanked the City staff for their assistance and participation.

Brisbane Dance Workshop participants presented thank-you notes to Councilmembers.

Mayor Richardson commended Brisbane Dance Workshop for its contributions to the community.  She thanked Camille Salmon for bringing these dance activities to Brisbane.
ORAL COMMUNICATIONS NO. 1

Rowena Mazza asked the City to make Costanos Canyon between Kings Road and Humboldt wheelchair-accessible.  She said her daughter can get nearly to the bottom of the trail, but it becomes too steep at one point.

CM Panza expressed support for Ms. Mazza’s suggestion.  Mayor Richardson asked the staff to give this a high priority.  City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault said he would investigate the possibility.

APPROVAL OF PAYMENT REGISTERS


A.
Approve Payment Register No. 1262 - $ 456,899.10

MPT Johnson made a motion, seconded by CM Panza, to approve Payment Register No. 1262.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

OLD BUSINESS (Out of Order)


B.
Provide direction to staff on County Use Permit and Mitigated Negative Declaration for KNTV/NBC Channel 11 radio tower and antenna structure at 900 Radio Road, San Bruno Mountain

Community Development Director Prince said KNTV/Channel 11 submitted a request to San Mateo County for a use permit amendment to dismantle and reconstruct the upper portion of an existing 231-foot radio tower, and to replace the existing 49-foot antenna with a 105-foot antenna, thereby increasing the overall height of the tower and antenna to 287 feet.  In its initial study, the County determined there were two issues related to aesthetic impacts.  The study concluded that given the narrow diameter of the antennas and the distance from public viewing locations, the net increase of 56 feet would not be significantly visible.  Mr. Prince advised that the County also looked at land use suitability, geology, vegetation, and wildlife and determined that the project would have no potential significant impact in those areas, so no mitigation was required.

Mr. Prince noted the County staff report provides an elevation drawing of the tower.  He said the closest residence is about 4,000 feet away.  The staff report includes conditions for HCP compliance, monitoring of construction activities, and finds the use is necessary for public health, safety, welfare, or convenience.

Mr. Prince drew attention to the letter from the applicant’s attorney and photographs showing the location.

Mayor Richardson opened the public hearing and invited comments from the applicant.

Jennifer Rank, Steefel, Levitt & Weiss, attorney for KNTV, applicant, introduced Richard Swank, VP of Engineering, KNTV; and Tom Uninow, Project Coordinator, McCormick Construction.  She offered to answer questions about the project.

MPT Johnson asked how long construction will take.  Ms. Rank said construction will last between four and six weeks.  She noted the project is being fast-tracked to meet FCC deadlines.

David Crampton, 164 Tulare Street, thanked the City, Philip Batchelder, and Ms. Rank for providing factual background information.  He said those facts are reflected in the email he sent to Councilmembers and in the letter he submitted to the City Clerk.

Mr. Crampton expressed concern that having a higher antenna on the mountain slightly increases the danger of aircraft collisions.  He said a larger issue is the reason for allowing the antenna, which the applicant indicates is to significantly increasing television broadcasting presence in the valley.  He noted his previous communications explain his reservations about increasing radio frequency transmissions in the environment.  Mr. Crampton added that he hoped the community would have another chance to review this project before its approval.

Mr. Crampton noted that when KNTV acquired the antenna tower, everyone lost the analog presence of KCSF.  He questioned whether the programs being transmitted by KNTV have much cultural value for the community.

Mayor Richardson and Councilmembers thanked Mr. Crampton for bringing his concerns to the City’s attention.

Mr. Prince advised that the County hearing was scheduled for Thursday, June 9.

MPT Johnson said she appreciated Mr. Crampton’s comments, but noted the hazard of radio frequency transmissions would need to be documented scientifically.

City Manager Holstine observed that there was probably no need for the City to submit comments to the County Zoning Officer.

PUBLIC HEARING


A.
Consider introduction of Ordinance 501, waiving first reading, amending the Municipal Code by repealing Chapter 6.20 concerning commercial kennels; adding Section 17.02.615 to define “Pet Care Services”; amending Section 17.02.745 concerning “Storage”; adding Section 17.02.766 to define “Transit/Transportation Facilities”; adding Section 17.02.768 to define “Trucking and Transport Uses”; amending Section 17.02.790 concerning “Warehousing”; repealing Section 17.02.800 concerning “Wholesale”; amending Section 17.04.010 concerning establishment of districts; repealing Chapter 17.20 concerning the Manufacturing District and adopting a new Chapter 17.20 concerning the Southeast Bayshore Trade commercial District; adding Chapter 17.21 concerning the Northeast Bayshore Trade Commercial District; and amending the Zoning Map

Mayor Richardson proposed continuing this matter to the June 20 meeting.

CM Bologoff made a motion, seconded by MPT Johnson, to continue this matter to the meeting of June 20, 2005.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.


B.
Consider approval of Negative Declaration and consider introduction of Ordinance No. 502, waiving first reading, an Ordinance of the City of Brisbane amending the Zoning Ordinance by adding Section 17.02.598 to define “Organics Reload Operations”; amending Section 17.15.030 concerning Conditional Uses; and amending Section 17.15.040 concerning Development Regulations

Community Development Director Prince presented amendments to the Zoning Ordinance for the purpose of allowing San Francisco Recycling and Disposal to relocate its organic waste transfer operations from the San Francisco side of the building to the Brisbane side for subsequent transport to a facility outside Vacaville.  Some existing floor openings will be modified, and an additional exterior doorway will be added.  Mr. Prince said the initial study led to a negative declaration and finding that there would be no significant impacts from this project.  He recommended approving the negative declaration and introducing Ordinance No. 502 to amend the Zoning Code to allow organics reload operations as a conditional use.

CM Bologoff noted the staff report indicates the San Francisco Department of Public Health will retain jurisdictions.  Mr. Prince said San Mateo County approves that jurisdictional assignment.

MPT Johnson said the second page of the staff report refers to a state regulation prohibiting materials from remaining more than 48 hours on the site, and she asked how compliance was monitored.  Mr. Prince said San Francisco Department of Public Health would be responsible for enforcement.

CM Barnes asked about the distinction between green waste and organics.  Mr. Prince suggested having the San Francisco Recycling & Disposal representatives explain the difference.

Paul Sherman, San Francisco Recycling & Disposal, clarified that “organics” refers to an entire waste stream, with subcategories of yard waste or green waste, and restaurant waste, which covers other organics.  He noted all the organic materials are collected and taken to the reload facility near Vacaville.

CM Barnes asked if organics processed by this facility will increase in the future.  Mr. Sherman explained that the program’s goal is to divert as much material as possible from landfills, and to the extent that separation of organic materials improves, there will be an increase in the material diverted.  He clarified that no additional material will be coming in and the amount of truck traffic will be the same.

CM Barnes asked if the program had any mechanism to keep Brisbane notified regarding the amount of waste being diverted at the facility.  Mr. Sherman said the use permit includes a notification mechanism to inform Brisbane about any changes in its side of the building.  In addition, San Francisco will monitor, inspect, and enforce the solid waste facility permit conditions, and Brisbane will be kept informed as part of that process as well.

CM Barnes emphasized the need to build in an ongoing communication mechanism and notification process.  Mr. Prince suggested requiring an annual report as one of the use permit conditions.  CM Barnes said he favored that approach.

CM Panza said he understood the end result of this project will be 30,000 tons of nutrient-rich compost, and he asked how the compost is used.  Mr. Sherman responded that the facility south of Vacaville provides compost to organic farmers in the area, landscapers, and vineyards in Napa and Sonoma Counties.

CM Panza said he would like to see the facility, and Mr. Sherman offered to provide a tour.

CM Barnes complimented San Francisco Recycling for its success in diverting materials from landfills.  MPT Johnson noted the recycling goal for 2010 is 100 percent, and she said she wished the company well in its efforts to meet that target.

MPT Johnson expressed concern about long-haul truck traffic.  Mr. Sherman clarified that the number of trucks and truck trips will not increase, but trucks will be going to an adjacent portion of the building on the Brisbane side.

MPT Johnson noted there have been problems with the smell of the solid waste transfer station at certain times during the summer.  Mr. Sherman said the 48-hour period is a maximum.  He assured the Council that there would be no increase in odor.

Mayor Richardson commended San Francisco Recycling & Disposal for their excellent recycling programs.  However, she said, she was opposed to allowing this kind of facility in Brisbane.  She urged San Francisco Recycling & Disposal t to consider other locations.

CM Bologoff pointed out San Francisco Recycling & Disposal would be using the same facilities, not building anything new.  Mr. Sherman confirmed that operations were being located, but the building exterior will remain the same.

CM Barnes said that he toured the facility last year and had visited several times to dispose of green waste.  He supported the concept of recycling and diverting green waste from landfills, and added he was in favor of allowing the operations to be relocated within the building.

CM Barnes made a motion, seconded by CM Bologoff, to approve the Negative Declaration and introduce Ordinance No. 502.  The motion was carried, 4 - 1 (Mayor Richardson opposed).


C.
Consider introduction of Ordinance No. 503, waiving first reading, an Ordinance of the City of Brisbane adding Section 17.02.098 to define “Bulk Sales”; amending Section 17.04.010 concerning Establishment of District; repealing Chapter 17.15 concerning the C-3 Heavy Commercial District and adopting a new Chapter 17.15 concerning the HC Beatty Heavy Commercial District; and amending the Zoning Map

Community Development Director Prince said Ordinance No. 503 makes changes to the Zoning Ordinance and Zoning Map consistent with the General Plan.  The amendments include adding definitions for “bulk sales” and a new performance standard to minimize pesticide runoff.  No uses would be permitted by right in the Heavy Commercial, and specific plans would be required before any significant development could take place.  Mr. Prince added that the ordinance defines what kinds of development would be “significant.”

CM Panza noted that with adoption of Ordinance No. 502, the previous agenda item, “organics reload operations” should be added to conditional uses.  Mr. Prince agreed.  CM Panza proposed adding “organics reload operations” as Item F under Section 17.15.030.

Mayor Richardson invited comments from members of the public.

Dana Dillworth questioned the definition of “significant” in Section 17.15.040, “Development regulations.”  She noted the staff’s letter describes “significant” as any change that results in a net increase in existing building floor area, and she asked if that threshold was defined in the statute.

Ms. Dillworth said “bulk sales” is being defined as “sales of large items,” and she asked whether “large” meant just large items or big-box sales.  She noted there used to be a two-story height limit and maximum lot coverage of 70 to 90 percent for commercial buildings in the Baylands.  She urged the City Council to impose additional performance standards regulating density and height.

Ms. Dillworth drew attention to Section 17.15.050.D, requiring odors to “not be generally or distinctly detectable.”  She said people in town know when Christmas trees are being ground or when stockpiles remain too long because there are noticeable odors.  She asked what can be done to bring problems to the attention to state regulatory agencies and what penalties existed to enforce compliance.

CM Barnes observed that there are no permitted uses in this sub-area, and only six conditional uses.  CM Panza pointed out that use permits can be revoked at any time if there are problems.  Mr. Prince clarified that all use permits were discretionary and subject to environmental review and revocation for failure to comply with conditions.

Regarding the definition of “significant development,” under Section 17.15.040, “Development regulations,” Mr. Prince agreed with Ms. Dillworth that it would be helpful to clarify that “significant” means any change that results in an increase in floor area.  He said the staff will come back with revised language for that section.

MPT Johnson noted the General Plan excerpt quoted in the staff report indicates, “Subareas designated Heavy Commercial are required to have an adopted specific plan to guide development in the area,” but the ordinance identifies certain types of development that are not subject to a specific plan.  She asked whether there was a specific plan in place for the subarea.  Mr. Prince responded that no specific plan has been adopted.  

MPT Johnson recalled that a previous developer had drafted a master plan that was to become the specific plan for a certain project, but the development was eventually abandoned, so the specific plan was never adopted.

Mr. Prince said General Plan Policy 376 requires a specific plan for “significant” development.  He questioned whether that policy was intended to apply to a minor alteration to an existing building, so the ordinance makes that distinction and defines “significant” more clearly.

MPT Johnson commented that she was uncomfortable with the contradictory language in the General Plan excerpt quoted in the staff report.

CM Barnes added that he did not consider the San Francisco Recycling & Disposal relocation project a “development,” but rather a change in use.  Mr. Prince said the language in the ordinance was intended to make a clear distinction that a specific plan would be required only for a “significant” development.

MPT Johnson said she interpreted the language more literally, covering any “development.”

CM Panza suggested that it might be wise to require a specific plan for a change in use as well as for a “significant” development. 

City Manager Holstine recommended having the City Attorney review and comment on that language.  MPT Johnson agreed.  She suggested continuing the item to allow time for that review.

Mr. Holstine noted the City Council could introduce the ordinance at this meeting and hear from the City Attorney at the next meeting.

Ms. Dillworth expressed concern about continuing to permit uses of the area without better groundwater and soil studies to confirm safety.  She said the soil is contaminated with lead and other toxins, and requiring a specific plan would help trigger the necessary investigation and remediation work.

CM Barnes made a motion, seconded by CM Bologoff, to introduce Ordinance No. 503 as amended.  The motion was carried, 4 - 1 (MPT Johnson opposed).

OLD BUSINESS (Continued)


A.
Consider approval of the plans and specifications, and authorize publication of the Notice Inviting Bids upon receiving construction funding approval from Caltrans, for the Tunnel Avenue Overhead Bridge Replacement
City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault said he was pleased to report that the Tunnel Avenue Overhead Bridge Replacement project was ready to go out to bid.  He noted all right-of-way documentation and acquisitions, all agreements, and all required environmental reviews have been completed.  He recommended approval of the plans and specifications and authorization to put the project out to bid.

Councilmembers commended Mr. Breault and the staff for their hard work. 

Mayor Richardson made a motion, seconded by MPT Johnson, to approve the plans and specifications and authorize publication of the Notice Inviting Bids.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

NEW BUSINESS


A.
Consider authorizing the Mayor to execute an agreement with Samcat to provide management services for PenTV

CM Panza made a motion, seconded by CM Barnes, to authorize the agreement as proposed.

Assistant to the City Manager Smith said the proposed agreement allows Brisbane to host a PenTV employee on the City’s payroll.  He noted the staff report details the history of how the position was shifted from the County to the City of San Carlos.  After San Carlos notified Samcat that they wished to discontinue the arrangement, Brisbane’s City Manager, Finance Director, and Assistant to the City Manager met with PenTV representatives to consider options.  He recommended that the City Council approve the proposal to carry the employee on the City’s payroll in exchange for the cost of the service benefits plus 10 percent for administrative overhead.

Mayor Richardson expressed her support for the proposal.  MC Barnes noted that addition of this employee will make it appear the City’s staff is being increased; he emphasized the importance of clarifying that the individual’s salary and benefits will be fully paid by Samcat and the JPA, and that Brisbane will be reimbursed for hosting the person on the payment plus receive an additional 10 percent.  Mr. Smith added that the employee will be stationed at the PenTV offices in San Carlos.

Mr. Smith noted the arrangement also benefits PenTV because the alternative service provider would have charged more, leaving less available for programming.

The motion was carried unanimously by all present.


B.
Consider status of Solano Street parking this summer around the pool and playing field and draft letter to the community

Parks and Recreation Director Skeels noted the summer construction at Lipman School will have a major impact on parking near the community swimming pool, so the staff is looking at ways to address the anticipated parking shortage. 

Mr. Skeels said the staff recently learned from the school district that some of the construction projects have been put on hold, but some exterior remodeling will take place.  District representatives confirmed that Brisbane Elementary School will not be available for the City’s day camp program.  Mr. Skeels noted repairs to the sewer and street widening will necessitate closure, excavation, and repaving of Solano Street beyond the swimming pool.  

Mr. Skeels expressed concern about ensuring emergency vehicle access to the pool.  In order to provide enough space for big fire engines to turn around, he noted, City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault proposed removing a portion of the field fence and using some of that area for a hammerhead turnaround.

Mr. Skeels said a second issue is the impact of road closure on parking for the swimming pool, because the road is used for overflow parking on hot summer days.  He noted the staff is proposing four responses to that problem:  1) requiring pool staff to park off-site and encourage walking; 2) additional parking at the lot adjacent to the skatepark; 3) a letter informing citizens about the problems and asking their cooperation; and 4) publicizing the anticipated impact on pool users and providing additional options view flyers, poster, the community signboard, emails to people registered for classes, direct mailings, and posting information on BRS-NET.  He welcomed additional input and suggestions from Councilmembers.

Mr. Skeels said Lipman Field will be used for the next week until baseball and softball seasons are completed, and soccer will begin in August.  He added that the soccer teams have already been notified that parking might be an issue next fall.  The school district indicated all construction would be completed by Labor Day.

Mr. Skeels observed that the tennis courts are heavily used by Brisbane residents, and the staff will make an effort to let players know about alternate means of transportation and walking routes.

CM Bologoff asked how fire apparatus can access the school itself when the road is closed.  City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault responded that the City will advise fire services to use the back access as the primary route.  He noted the closed area behind the barricades will be passable during much of the construction period.

MPT Johnson emphasized the need to keep construction trucks and hikers separated along Old Quarry Road.  Mr. Skeels said this concern was brought to the school district’s attention.  He noted there will be a flagperson available to direct trucks when necessary.

CM Panza observed that as long as some of the field fencing is being taken down to provide a hammerhead turn, it might be advisable to provide additional parking along the right field line on the grass surface.  Mr. Breault described the design standards for the hammerhead turn.  He said allowing parking in the field is likely to result in considerable damage, and he expressed concern about allowing the fields to be used for parking.

CM Panza commented that parking is likely to be a major problem.  He questioned whether people will change their habits and begin walking to the pool or using public transportation.

Mr. Breault added that the school district understands the City’s concerns and will be trying to minimize the closure period.


C.
Provide direction to staff regarding a request from Friends of San Bruno Mountain to establish a new greenhouse in Brisbane

City Manager Holstine reported that the Friends of San Bruno Mountain approached the City about establishing a new greenhouse in Brisbane.  He said the existing greenhouse will be losing its site in South San Francisco after June 30.  Mr. Holstine noted the staff talked with Universal Paragon Corporation about using some of their land near the fire station, and UPC has agreed to provide the land.  The City will assist in the land use application process and provide water to the site, and the Friends of San Bruno Mountain will provide volunteer work to build the facility.

Mr. Holstine said the City Engineer is investigating the costs of a water line to the site.  He welcomed comments and direction from the City Council.

MPT Johnson asked if electricity was available at the site.  Mr. Holstine responded that there is a power pole.

Doug Allshouse, Friends of San Bruno Mountain, stated that Jack Murphy indicated that power could be accessed from the pole.

MPT Johnson expressed her appreciation to Universal Paragon and Friends of San Bruno Mountain for working together on this worthwhile project.

CM Bologoff asked if this project will interfere with staging of any equipment, and City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault responded that there would be no problems.

CM Bologoff asked how long the lease will run.  Mr. Holstine said the use permit has a five-year term.  He added the lease term has not been established yet.

CM Panza recommended waiving planning and permit fees for this project because it represents a public-private partnership.

CM Panza asked if the City would be contributing irrigation water once the greenhouse is constructed.  Mr. Allshouse said both water and electricity usage will be metered, and the Friends of San Bruno Mountain will pay for the amounts used.  He assured the Council that minimal water and power will be used at the greenhouse.  He added that no water is used between November and March because native plants require only rain during that time.  

CM Barnes complimented Friends of San Bruno Mountain for their success in growing and propagating native plants.

CM Panza expressed support for the proposal, and other Councilmembers agreed.

STAFF REPORTS

A. City Manager’s Report on Upcoming Activities

· San Bruno Avenue/Bayshore Interim Striping Plan

City Engineer/Public Works Director Breault noted that in response to citizen complaints and past accidents, the City obtained a grant from the Metropolitan Transportation Commission to do improvements to the intersection at Bayshore Boulevard and San Bruno Avenue.  However, because capital funds do not seem imminently available for the entire project, staff has developed an interim plan to address key issues until funding comes through.  Mr. Breault described the proposed interim improvements.  He also showed the improvements being proposed as part of the “ultimate” project.

Mr. Breault noted interim improvements include a sign alerting drivers to the right-turn-only lane onto San Bruno, a sign prohibiting right turns by trucks over 30 feet, new stop sign limit line and delineators on the northbound Bayshore left turn pocket, relocation of the double yellow center lines, stop limit line and stop sign, and painted green island.  He said the improvements are designed to slow vehicles down, improve visibility, and keep drivers in their lanes.

MPT Johnson asked if the Traffic Advisory Committee reviewed the proposal.  Mr. Breault responded that he had not requested the committee’s advice.

CM Barnes thanked Mr. Breault for the safety improvements.

CM Panza expressed doubt that the green island will prevent people from cutting around cars stopped at the sign.  He suggested putting yellow stripes around the pole and highlighting the island to make it as visible as possible, and he recommended using an easily-replaceable kind of pole.  

Councilmembers expressed their appreciation to Mr. Breault for his efforts.

CONSENT CALENDAR

Mayor Richardson asked that Item D be continued to the June 20 meeting.  CM Bologoff said he had a correction on Item B.


A.
Approve City Council Minutes of April 25, 2005


C.
Sierra Point Landscaping and Lighting District Annual Appointments and Directed Preparation of Engineer’s Report:



1.
Resolution No. 2005-25, “Appointing Attorney for the Sierra Point Landscaping and Lighting District for the Fiscal Year 2005-2006”



2.
Resolution No. 2005-26, “Appointing Engineer for the Sierra Point Landscaping and Lighting District for Fiscal Year 2005-2006”



3.
Resolution No. 2005-27, “Describing Improvements and Directing Preparation of Engineer’s Report for the Sierra Point Landscaping and Lighting District for the Fiscal Year 2005-2006”


E.
Approve closure of Inyo Street on Sunday, July 24, from noon to 4:00 p.m. for a street block party


F.
Adopt Resolution No. 2005-30 approving specific amendments to the Joint Powers Agreement establishing the San Mateo Pre-Hospital Emergency Services Providers Group (JPA)


G.
Approve Amendment No. 1 to Environmental Engineering Peer Review contract with CDM


H.
Authorize the Mayor to execute a Declaration of Restrictions on APN 007-442-220; 421 Kings Road; James C. Tudor

CM Panza made a motion, seconded by CM Barnes, to approve the Consent Calendar.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.


B.
Approve City Council Minutes of May 2, 2005

CM Bologoff drew attention to the first page on Page 13, second sentence.  After the word “finished,” he proposed adding that he first called the City Manager and then asked the Police Department to check.

CM Bologoff made a motion, seconded by MPT Johnson, to approve the May 2 minutes as amended.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.


D.
Approve amendment to employment contract with City Manager

Mayor Richardson proposed continuing this item to the meeting of June 20, 2005, so further information can be provided.  

CM Barnes expressed reluctance to postpone approval after such a long period of negotiation.  He said he saw no reason to continue the item and was surprised by the request.

MPT Johnson made a motion, seconded by CM Panza, to continue this item to June 20 as proposed.

CM Barnes said he planned to vote against the motion unless he knew more about the reason for this eleventh-hour request.  CM Bologoff agreed with CM Barnes.

City Manager Holstine suggested that the Council adjourn for an emergency personnel session to share the information, and then reconvene the meeting to take action on this item.

City Clerk Schroeder advised that a closed session could be added by a four-fifths vote of the City Council if something came up after the agenda was posted.

CM Panza made a substitute motion to table the item, call an emergency closed session after the regular meeting, and then reconvene and take action.  

MPT Johnson withdrew her original motion.

CM Panza’s substitute motion was seconded by CM Barnes and carried unanimously by all present.

MAYOR/COUNCIL MATTERS


A.
Subcommittee Reports

CM Barnes asked if any Councilmembers participated in the Legislative Days in Sacramento.  Mayor Richardson said she was ill and CM Panza’s father was very ill at the time, so they were unable to go.  She added that she heard comments from others that the meetings were generally non-eventful.


B.
League Policy Committee meetings

Mayor Richardson said the League of Cities’ third Policy Committee meeting will be held in Ontario, and she drew attention to the notice in the meeting packet.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS NO. 2

There were no members of the public who wished to address the City Council.

CLOSED SESSION

There being no further business, the City Council adjourned to an emergency closed session at 9:25 p.m. for the purpose of discussing personnel matters. 


A.
Public Employee Evaluation; City Manager, pursuant to Government Code Section 54957
CONSENT CALENDAR (Continued)


D.
Approve amendment to employment contract with City Manager

CM Panza made a motion, seconded by CM Bologoff, to approve the contract amendment.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

ADJOURNMENT 

At the end of the closed session at 9:55 p.m., the meeting was adjourned with no announcements.
ATTEST:

_______________________________________

Sheri Marie Schroeder

City Clerk
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